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C o u n c i l l o r  C h a n ge s
Following the recent election
and resignations, Members are
sad to say goodbye to
Councillors Elsie Huntington,
Ed Openshaw and Terry
Bowater. We would like to
thank each of them for their
commitment, service and
valuable contribution. Elsie has

been on the Council for many
years and more recently served
as Parish Transport Champion.
For 4 years, Ed. Openshaw was
the linchpin between the
Village Hall and NPC and was
a key player in securing all the
positive changes at the Hall.
He also did all our health &
safety inspections and was our
chief photographer. Terry
Bowater was instrumental in
improving the Christmas Tree
lights on The Green, setting up

the No Cold Calling zone on
Galegate, and helping to repair
the notice boards.
The Council would like to
welcome our two new
Councillors - Sarah Milner and
Michael Bushby.
Sarah  “My husband Jeff and
I moved to Newbald in 2009 as

a temporary stay, having sold
in Tickton and not knowing
where we wanted to live. After
6 months we had fallen in love
with the village. We secured a
property here, renovated it
significantly and moved in.
Having always paid attention
to what happens in the village,
I thought it was time to get
involved.”
Michael  “Having served as
Reader and Priest in Charge of
St Nicholas' Church since

2000, with a special focus on
modernising the facilities
there, I now consider it is time
to widen my approach to the
whole village. Many visitors
come to the church and
Newbald from all over the
world. They often come in for a
cup of coffee and discuss the

beautiful landscape and
historical significance of
the village. A simple thing
like selling bread and
milk has reinforced the
fact that a whole village
approach is a reality that
I need to pursue. My
objective has always
been to join the parish
council through the
electoral system and I
wish to thank all the
parishioners who gave
me this opportunity.”

Subsidised by a Sober Hill Wind Farm
grant, the new fortnightly community
bus service is designed to help
disabled, elderly and rurally isolated
people get out and about. So far, the
uptake has been poor. Following
consultation with those people that
registered for the service, the route has
now been changed and extended to
include Pocklington. The timetable is
detailed below. Anyone who would like
to use the service needs to complete a

form. Copies can be downloaded from
our website. If you need a physical copy,
please call 01423 543985 or email
clerk@newbald.com. If you know
someone who could benefit from this
service but who may not be aware of it
or struggle to apply, we would be very
grateful if you could let them know and
help them with the form (if need be). A
return ticket is only £2. To book call
01482 868082 by 12pm the day before
you want to travel.

U s e  O r  L o s e  T h e  N e w  P o c k l i n g t o n  B u s  S e r v i c e
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The bus is scheduled to run on the following
Tuesdays over the next few weeks: 11 Jun, 25 Jun,
9 Jul, 23 Jul, 6 Aug, 20 Aug, 10 Sep, 24 Sep.

OUTWARD JOURNEY
Hotham (Memorial) Departs 8.50am
North Newbald (Church) Departs 9:00am
Sancton (High St./King St) Departs 9:10am
Market Weighton Departs 9.20am
Pocklington Arrives 9.45am

RETURN JOURNEY
Pocklington Departs 11.30am

N e w b a l d
Y o u n g

P e o p l e ’ s
P r o j e c t

R e c e i v e  a n
A w a r d .

( S e e
O v e r l e a f )

G a t e s
R e s t o r a t i o n

At the time of going to press, the
cemetery gates are being
restored back to their former
glory. Dating back to late
Victorian era, the gates were in
need of some care & attention.
This is part of NPC’s ongoing
project to improve the cemetery
for residents.

C o u n c i l l o r
V a c a n c y

NPC currently has a vacancy
for a Councillor. If you are
interested, you can find out
more information on our
website www.newbald.com or
from the Clerk.

N P C  A t  G a l a

NPC will have a stall at
Newbald gala. Come along and
meet the Councillors, find out
more about what the Council
does and raise any village
matters that are on your mind.

A n n u a l  R e p o r t

NPC’s Annual Report can
be viewed on our website.
Paper copies are
available on request.

Recent NPC Grants: £5,779 to Village Hall towards the extension; £1,250 to NPFA for grass cutting.

C u r r e n t
P r o j e c t s

In addition to its statutory
duties and supporting the
village’s charities, NPC ‘s
current agenda items include:
•Cemetery extension
•Traffic calming measures
•Replacement of benches
•Resurfacing of the
churchyard paths
•Community Speedwatch
•New No Cold Calling zones.
•Old headstone repair

mailto:clerk@newbald.com.
mailto:clerk@newbald.com.
www.newbald.com


Exciting things are happening at Newbald
Village Hall!

The meeting room, storage, office and new entrance are well on
target thanks to the builders’ hard work and the brilliant weather, and
we should be finished by the end of July.  The initial funding from R
B Massey Memorial Trust, Newbald Parish Council, and LEADER
has enabled us to construct the new extensions, but this funding did
not cover the finishing off costs.  In March we heard from the
Bernard Sunley Foundation that we have been awarded £10000!
This means the painting can be done, automatic disabled doors
installed both at the entrance and inside, and electric blinds to the

elevated meeting
room windows.  This
generous support
will be the icing on
the cake!

We want to thank the users for their consideration during
construction. Shortly work will commence on the new
entrance, and this will mean we will instruct all users of
alternative entrances and exits.  It should not disturb the
main hall activities. Any disruption to the Post Office will be
advertised ahead of time.

This meeting room is already attracting much interest from
potential users – so if you are interested in setting up a new club, or are looking for a venue to hold a small
event or meeting, the meeting room is ideal.

These changes can only provide brilliant facilities for our village and support the community.

Robert B Massey Memorial Trust

New Logo Required!
The logo at the head of this page was designed around the iconic profile of the Village Hall which has
looked as it does for 40 years. If you have graphic design skills and would like to have a go at updating
our logo, we would love to hear from you - the only reward will be our eternal gratitude and the
knowledge that your design will be at the heart of the community for years to come!
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Coming Up at
Newbald Village
Hall
More great live music coming
soon: Tickets for the Lowri Evans
and Black Feathers shows are
£11 from John on 07950 267913
or online at eventbrite.co.uk

LICENSING ACT 2003 - PUBLIC NOTICE OF
APPLICATION IN A LOCAL NEWSPAPER
APPLICATION FOR A PREMISES LICENCE

(Section 17)

Name of Applicant: Newbald Village Hall Management
Committee
Postal address of premises or club premises including post code:
Newbald Village Hall, Townside Road, North Newbald, York, YO43
4SL.

Statement of Relevant Licensable Activities or Relevant Qualifying
Club Activities, which it is proposed, will be carried on, on or from
the premises.

a. The sale of alcohol

The Licensing Register may be inspected at the Licensing Authority, East Riding of Yorkshire
Council, Public Protection Department, County Hall, Beverley, East Riding of Yorkshire,
HU17 9BA between 9.00 am and 5.00 p.m.- Monday to Thursday (4.30p.m on Fridays) except
public holidays or on the below link:

http://www2.eastriding.gov.uk/business/licences-and-registrations/public-registers/alcohol-
entertainment-and-food/
Any representations by a Responsible Authority or Relevant Person must
be made in writing to:
Licensing Authority, East Riding of Yorkshire Council, Cross Street,
Beverley, HU17 9BA, by 4th July 2019
It is an offence knowingly or recklessly to make a false statement in connection
with an application punishable on summary conviction to an unlimited fine.Friday 14th June, 8pm

Newbald Acoustic Sessions presents

Lowri Evans & Lee
Mason
Welsh songstress, Lowri Evans and her musical partner, Lee Mason
played a sellout show in Newbald 3 years ago and we are excited to
have her back at the Village Hall. Performing her unique style of
melodic folk, Lowri’s gorgeous voice and Lee’s accomplished guitar-
playing will lift your heart and guarantee you leave with a smile on
your face!

Thursday 27th June, 7.30pm
Whiskey River Promotions presents

Daniel Kemish
In their first promotion at Newbald Village Hall, Whiskey River
Promotions present Daniel Kemish, a British Born Americana/Folk
Singer and one of those artists whose voice cuts straight to the core.
His songs and stage presence command the attention of the
audience and this promises to be another night of quality live music -
Tickets £8 online at hullboxoffice.com

Saturday 13th July, 8pm
Newbald Acoustic Sessions presents

The Black Feathers
The Black Feathers are another duo who have appeared in Newbald
early in their career and following the release of a studio album and a
live album over the last 3 years, and extensive touring in the UK and
the US, they are now widely recognised as one of the best Americana acts this country has ever produced -
stunning harmonies, intricate guitar and a wonderful relaxed performance style make this one not to be
missed!



Visit www.newbald.com for Newbald news, events and information

E x c i t i n g  p l a n s  f o r  t h e  W I
We are looking forward to an exciting summer programme. In
May we joined Nikki for an evening of Zumba. In June, we
welcome a Humber Pilot and in July we have our annual BBQ.

Using a combination of gentle seated and standing exercises this
class helps individuals maintain their independence for longer by
improving coordination, balance, strength and mobility.
Wednesdays 10 – 11am Newbald Village Hall, first class free, £5
thereafter. For more info call Emma 07852 226761.

K e e p  F i t  -  O v e r  6 0 s

Newbald School
currently has a
vacancy for a
co-opted school

Governor. We would like to hear from anyone who
would be interested in supporting the school and
who has skills that could make them a critical friend
of the school. If you think you would be able to
support the school in its continuing school
improvement journey and would like to know more
about what is involved in the role of school Governor,
please contact the school on 01430 827612 to
make an appointment to chat about what is involved.
We look forward to hearing from you.

S C H O O L  S E E K S  G O V E R N O R

OFFICE CONTACT

Suzanne Smith
Clerk to the Council
01423 543985
clerk@newbald.com
Facebook.com/
newbaldpc
@newbaldvillage

W W W . N E W B A L D . C O M
Parish Council Meeting Dates
Monday 1 July 2019 — Village Hall
Monday 5 August 2019 — Village Hall
Monday 2 September 2019 - Village Hall
Monday 7 October 2019 - Village Hall
Meetings are preceded by an Open Forum at
7.30pm at which parishioners are welcome to
come along and talk about any local issue.
Agendas are published on www.newbald.com.

N P C  C o u n c i l l o r s

Geoff Lewis        801128
Sarah Milner       827961
Beccy O’Sullivan 827175
Beverley Smith   827153
Gavin Steward    801174

John Barrett     827662
                        Michael Bushby  07483860074
                        Becky Clarke          N/A

Simon Dongray-Burke  828568
John Howard   828932

The NPFA are pleased to confirm The Gala is back on
Saturday 22nd of June from 12.30 with fantastic
headline act Pearls Cab Ride, as well as Beverley Brass
Band and more, along with the usual stalls, rides, bar and

food.  Please come along for a fun filled day. We would also like to
thank the village community for their continued support whilst the
work on the lane is being completed.

W e l c o m e  R e t u r n  o f  t h e  G a l a

The Newbald Young People’s Project (NYPP) committee was
delighted to be awarded a Positive Activity Grant for £1,999.99 from
East Riding of Yorkshire Council (ERYC) recently. Not all applicants
were successful so the award not only provides much welcome
financial support but also demonstrates the value ERYC attributes
to NYPP and the youth services we provide.
In other news we’ve recently welcomed a number of new members
to the Tuesday youth group and the cookery club is fully booked until
the end of the Summer. We are currently taking registrations for our
first session 4pm – 5pm on Tuesdays for anyone starting School
reception in September. Please contact Tracey Beasty on 07428
470 126.
Our next fundraising event is a family quiz on 28th June 5pm – 8pm,
£1pp contact Emma Hibbs 07852 226761 to register your team.

F u n d r a i s i n g  S u c c e s s  f o r  N Y P P

The Thursday night bowling finished for the Summer with the
pairs final on 25th April. We resume again on 19th September.
Monday afternoon sessions continue throughout the year. New
members are always made very welcome - the first three
sessions are free. Come and have a try.

T r y  B o w l i n g  f o r  F r e e

M a y  D a y  G a r d e n  P a r t y  S u c c e s s

A big thank you to the
organisers of the family May
Day party and the residents
that came along to enjoy
maypole dancing, Dancestars,
stalls, games, a hog roast &
Cherie singing. The event
raised an impressive £1,473
for St. Nicholas’ Church.

B e v e r l e y  G a r l a n d
D a n c e r s

D a t e s F o r Y o u r D i a r y

Jun 13th Thu Newbald Natter - Village Hall - 1.30-3pm - Plant sale

Jun 14th Fri Lowri Evans & Lee Mason - Village Hall - 8pm - Live music

Jun 22nd Sat NPFA- Newbald Gala - Newbald Playing Field - 12.30pm

Jun 27th Thu Daniel Kemish - Village Hall - 7pm - Live music
Jun 28th Fri NYPP Family Quiz - Church Rooms - 5-8pm.
Jul 11th Thu Newbald Natter - Village Hall - 1.30-3pm - Summer fete
Jul 13th Sat The Black Feathers - Village Hall - 8pm - live music
Aug 8th Thu Newbald Natter - Village Hall - 1.30-3pm - Board games

Sep 13th Fri Megan O’Neill & Jake Morrell - Village Hall - 8pm - Live music

See the constantly updated events calendar at www.newbald.com/calendar
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